TO:
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Stuart, 

Thank you for inviting the IPC to comment on the budget plans for ICANN for 2002-2003.  

We wish to offer our emphatic support for improvement of ICANN’s ability to monitor compliance with the registry agreements into which it has entered (including but not limited to those involving new gTLDs) and the compliance of accredited registrars with their obligations under the Registrar Accreditation Agreement.  As your memo on “Background Information for ICANN Budget Planning”  points out,  “the existence of these agreements places considerable burden on the need for monitoring and compliance capabilities... ICANN is seriously under-resourced in this regard. It is not realistic to assume that ICANN can fulfill its responsibilities within the current resource framework.”  

We also fully agree with your observation, in commenting on the 2001-2002 budget priorities,  “Missing from this list of continuing priorities is a clear focus on contract monitoring and compliance. Given a transition from formulation and implementation of agreements to the need to monitor and ensure compliance, this is an omission that must be remedied in the next budget cycle.”  

These observations reflect a focus on implementation and compliance for which IPC members have long advocated.  For example, I call your attention to a public comment I filed on behalf of the Copyright Coalition on Domain Names on June 1, 2000, regarding the proposed 2000-2001 budget, which stated in part:

“Accredited registrars have undertaken significant obligations regarding the quality and accessibility of registrant contact data, a key element in efforts to combat copyright piracy on the Internet. ICANN needs to enhance its capability to monitor the activities of registrars to ensure compliance, and to provide an efficient and effective mechanism for dealing with third-party complaints of non-compliance.  This need will only grow as more registrars (both within and outside the existing gTLDs) become subject to these or similar obligations.”

See http://forum.icann.org/budget/3936ECB400000012.html.   

 Since this comment was filed, the need for a robust contract monitoring and compliance capability has only grown.  In June, 2000, ICANN was party to only a single registry operating agreement, and a limited number of accreditation agreements with registrars.  Today, ICANN has separate agreements with the operators of nine gTLD registries and one ccTLD registry, and is party to over 160 accreditation agreements with registrars.  As you surely know, IPC and its members have participated actively in the negotiation of virtually all the registry agreements and in the development of the standard registrar accreditation agreement.  These agreements all contain provisions of considerable importance to the protection of intellectual property rights in the domain name system.  But we are acutely aware that ICANN takes the position that it is the sole party entitled to enforce these contractual obligations.  Voluntary compliance with these critical contractual obligations will only be achieved if ICANN’s contractual partners believe that these provisions will be fully and consistently enforced by ICANN.   There is an insufficient basis for such a belief at present, and accordingly the full benefits of these provisions are not being realized.  

Enhancing ICANN’s capacity to ensure that these contractual benefits are realized should be among the organization’s top priorities.  Indeed, since the functional beneficiaries of these contractual obligations include not only intellectual property owners but also all other participants in the domain name system – not only registrants, but also all users of the Internet – there may be no other single change in ICANN’s budget priorities that will do more to promote public confidence in ICANN among governments and private citizens alike.    

Accordingly, IPC is pleased to support your efforts to add  “a clear focus on contract monitoring and compliance” as a key priority for ICANN that must be reflected in next year’s budget.  These comments were prepared in consultation with the IPC’s officers and Names Council representatives.  We look forward to providing further comments on behalf of the IPC as a whole as the budget process unfolds.   
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